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Simonetti

Having read the report by Jas Design / AF Acoustics, in which it is stated that 

5.4.1 The closest windows with the potential to be affected by noise from the proposed plant

installation have been identified as belonging to the rear elevation of 59 Hillfield Road.

These first floor windows are located at an approximate distance of 8m.

5.4.2 The windows belonging to 55 Hillfield Road will be completely screened from the plant

installation.

Having regard to the recommendations suggested by AF Acoustic (which excludes  liability should such 

recommendations not be implemented) that to meet the requirements of Camden London Borough Council, 

the enclosure proposed for the air conditioning unit should utilise acoustic louvres capable of achieving the 

acoustic losses proposed in the project (see project specs) and that specific measures will need to be 

implemented to reduce vibration noise propagation,

And having regard to the fact that the current boyler room of 57 Hillfield Road, erected right against the border 

wall of 59 Hillfield (no notice given), together with the flue pipe discharging right next to our 2nd floor window, 

is currently operating at a noise level of above 50 decibles during the night, seriously comprimising the 

enjoyment of both ground and first floor bedrooms in the rear extension of 59 Hillfield Road, and dangerously 

affecting the resident's mental health due to protracted insomnia caused by such boyler room noise, 

And in view of the fact that it is a condition that the windows from 55 will be completely screened from the 

plant installation, 

as the owner-occupier of 59 Hillfield Road I kindly ask to: 

make it a condition to ensure that the windows of 59 will be completely screened from the noise produced by 

the installation, as much as number 55 are,

and that the current boyler room be thoroughly acoustically insulated as well, in order to minimise the current 

noise propagating to 59 Hillfield and restore the full enjoyment of the concerned bedrooms.
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